
July 20, 1981 

The Reverend Father Diran Papazian, Pastor 
and President of the Parish Council 
St. Gregory of Narek Armenian Church 
666 Richmond Road 
Richmond Heights, Ohio 44143 

Dear Father Diran: 

T This is to confirm the visit of His Eminence Archbishop Torkom 
r1anoogian to your parish on the weekend of November 7 and 8, 1981, 
as His Eminence had informed you by telephone. 

His Eminence c ~ to meet with the Parish Council and rep­
resentatives of the various church organizations on Saturday evening, 
November 7. 

It may also be announced to your parishioners that His Eminence 
will celebrate Divine Liturgy in St. Gregory of Narek Church on Sun­
day, November 8 and will ee pleased to attend a gathering with them 
following the Service • 

. When plans are finalized, would you please be ko kind as to send 
His Eminence a schedule of the events for the weekend. 

Thank you. 

Yours respectfully, 

Vivian Vartoukian 
Office of the Primate 

cc: Mr. Alan Borazanian, Parish Council Chairman 
vv 


